
It has been a busy time in 

the office since the start of 

the year, planning events, 

designing resources and 

organising a large 

conference, which thank 

God, was well attended and 

the feedback was very 

positive. 
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Evangelisation and Vocation 

Conference in Maynooth

Press, Media and Social 

Media Coverage

Events in Planning 

There has been good take up throughout the country with many 

diocese encouraging their parishes to pray for vocations, some 

have been having regular periods of Eucharistic Adoration for 

Vocations, Rosaries for Vocations.  One diocese has launched a 

programme where the laity “adopt a priest” for whom they 

undertake to pray for throughout the year.  Another diocese has 

invited parishioners to write a story about a priest who has been 

significant in their lives. 

Another diocese is making a special effort to have periods of 

Adoration in their schools.  At third-level, the chaplains in UCD and 

DCU in Dublin have held a discernment evening, which was very 

successful. 

A key message from Archbishop Fisichella at the recent 

conference, was the need to embrace the digital culture and to 

ensure we have an evangelising presence on digital platforms.  To 

this end, we have enlisted the help of a third-party to broaden our 

digital footprint.   

Deacon Eric Cooney
Administrator 

National Vocations Office
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The Gospel must be incardinated in digital culture

Addressing a packed conference of over 100 attendees in 

the Renehan Hall, Archbishop Fisichella urged all to bear 

credible witness to their faith both in their online and in 

their in-person interactions.   

He said the ‘digital culture’ represents a new form of culture which will 

determine the coming centuries and must be embraced by the 

Church.  The challenge is not how to use new technologies to 

evangelise, but how to become an evangelising presence on the 

digital continent.   At the same time, evangelisation cannot be carried 

out through digital means alone, since this would result in a weak and 

ineffective evangelisation. The act of bearing witness must include 

interpersonal exchange. 

He urged the seminarians to accompany young people as they 

navigate this turbulent time in their lives.  Speaking about priesthood 

he said that priests must be a concrete sign that the love of Christ is 

not a utopia … but a reality that any person can experience when they 

seek to give their lives freely. 

Evangelisation & Vocation Conference 

Keynote Speaker:  Archbishop Rino Fisichella
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World Day of Prayer for Vocations 

Broadcast Mass on RTE One.

In 1963 Pope Paul VI designated Good Shepherd 
Sunday as World Day of Prayer for Vocations, The 
purpose of World Day of Prayer for Vocations is 
to publicly fulfil the Lord's instruction to, "Pray 
the Lord of the harvest to send laborers into his 
harvest" (Mt 9:38; Lk 10:2). 

This year’s annual televised Mass for Vocations Sunday was 
broadcast from the RTE studios and was viewed by 48.000 
people across the world.  The celebrant was Bishop Phonsie 
Cullinan chair of the council for vocations, assisted by Bishop 
Larry Duffy vice chair, Fr. Willie Purcell, National Vocations 
Coordinator and Deacon Eric Cooney National Vocations 
Office.  The choir was directed by Sr. Moira Bergin RSM.  

Seminarians from Maynooth and Redemptoris Mater in 
Dundalk were present with representatives from various 
religious congregations, St. Joseph’s Young Priests Society, and 
the Knights of St. Columbanus.  

At the end of the televised Mass, the National Office for 
Vocations launched the year of prayer for Vocations to the 
Diocesan Priesthood which will run for one year from 30th April 
2023 to 21st April 2024 on the theme ‘Take the Risk for Christ’.

Fr Willie Purcell 
National Vocations Coordinator 
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Ailbhe Conneely of RTE recorded 
interviews with Fr. Vincent Stapelton 
(Cashel & Emly) and seminarians 
Stephen Sherry and Anthony Hartnett 
for RTE. 

The two-minute video was broadcast on RTE News 
on Sunday 30th April as a news item reporting that 
the  Catholic Church in Ireland have commenced a 
special year-long campaign to promote vocations to 
the Diocesan Priesthood. 

A video “take the risk for Christ” 
was commissioned by the 
National Vocations Office and 
was produced by The Servant 
Sisters of the Home of the 
Mother.

Media & Social Media 

Radio & Print Coverage 

Take The Risk for 

Christ Video  

The video was shown 
for the first time at the 
Evangelisation and 
Vocations Conference in 
Maynooth to launch the 
year.  The video 
features testimonies 
and vocation stories 
from:

Fr Marius O’Reilly  
(Cork and Ross), 

Fr Eamonn O’Connor 
(Elphin) 

Fr Adrian Crowley 
(Dublin) 

Fr Shane O’Neill 
(Waterford and 
Lismore)

Fr Oliver Crilly 
(Derry) 

The video has been 
viewed over 2,500 
times.
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Events in Planning

The Vocations Office will have a presence at Croagh 
Patrick for Reek Sunday to distribute prayer cards 
and promote the Year of Vocation to Diocesan 
Priesthood.  

Reek Sunday (July 30th) 

It is planned to have a pilgrimage to Knock on 17th

August (Feast of Our Lady of Knock) to pray for 
Vocations. 

Knock (August 17th ) 

An inspirational idea from Bishop Larry Duffy of the 
Diocese of Clogher to walk along the Pilgrim Path 
together around Lough Derg on Saturday 26th 
August 2023 with the expert guidance of Fr La Flynn. 

While everyone is welcome to join us on the walk, 
there is a particular invitation on any man discerning 
priesthood.  Vocations Directors are also most 
welcome and hopefully will be accompanied by those 
discerning priesthood.  Please God the Lord will bless 
us with fine weather for the short “Camino” around 
the Lough Derg Pilgrim Path.  

Lough Derg Pilgrim Path
Saturday 26th August  

The Diocese of Cork and Ross are hosting a Come 
and See afternoon on Sunday 2nd July from 2 pm to 
5 pm in Mardyke House, Cork. 

To Register email:  vocations@corkandross.org 

Come & See (July 2nd) 



During the coming months we look forward to celebrating 
the ordination to the Priesthood of those who were 
ordained to the Diaconate within the past year:

• Rev. Dawid Aksenczuk   (Down & Connor) 
• Rev. Frankline Nkopi Etuge   (Elphin)
• Rev. Conrad Folikik   (Elphin)
• Rev. Chris Garrett   (Elphin)
• Rev. Mark O’Farrell   (Waterford & Lismore)
• Rev. Stephen Ward   (Derry)
• Rev Shaun Doherty   (Derry)

May the Lord who called them continue to guide and 
accompany them in their prayerful preparations.

Ordinations to the Priesthood
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Come and See

November Sat 18 & Sun 19 

St. Patrick’s National Seminary 
Maynooth

Email: info@vocations.ie to Register

Resources 

Prayer Cards in English & Irish  Rollup Banners  

mailto:info@vocations.ie


Scripture Themed Intercessions – June 
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Scripture Themed Intercessions – July 
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